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Washington, D.C. – Donald J, Trump is no longer President of the United States.   It appears that, as opposed to most other ex-Presidents who retire to write their memoirs in relative peace, Mr. Trump will be spending most of his remaining days hiring attorneys to protect his fortune and keep him out of jail.  Several state prosecutors have already stated intentions to prosecute Trump and his family;  we do not know yet whether Trump will attempt to pardon family and associates from federal prosecution in his remaining few days - it will be of little effect because charges will flow no matter.
The argument for going after Trump is that no crime shall go unpunished, and that his actions prior to, and during, the invasion of the Capitol on January 6 were so serious that there must be not only impeachment, but further punishment.  Others acknowledge some culpability by Trump, but believe strongly that it is in the nation’s best interest to move beyond his Presidency and find some way for Democrats and Republicans to come together to tackle the ongoing pandemic and a host of other serious challenges facing the United States, both internal and external.
Some on the left, such as Democratic Representative Ocasio-Cortez are loudly labeling all Republican legislators as unfit partners for cooperation.  This talk is just the tip of the bitterness iceberg between partisans on both sides.  Many fervently believe that their political opponents are inherently evil sub-humans who should be stampeded into submission. 
There has to be a better option.  Although hotheads on both sides of the political aisle will continue to dominate the news, pragmatic political leaders from both parties must begin a challenging quest to save our nation.  Our foreign adversaries do not care who is in charge when they overcome us;  our economy can go into free fall unless leaders, no matter the party or ideological bent,  begin to confront upcoming financial realities.   We desperately need sensible leadership pulling together to overcome not only the pandemic disease, but also the enormous strain which has been placed on American families and businesses.   
I have just written a book about the Great Depression and its draconian impact on most American families for over a decade.  In the late 1990’s I interviewed over thirty individuals from across the U.S. who lived during those difficult days - each had a harrowing story to relate.  Many were living in far less affluence before the Depression than a majority of Americans now, so when the economy collapsed in 1929, they were already “battle-hardened” in terms of coping with economic distress.  There was also a general sense of brotherhood in that “we are all in this together.”   I do not want to present a Pollyannish distorted picture of that era;  there were major political fights, but, in general, most were intent on attempting to right the ship of state rather than putting opponents in jail.
So, what should President Biden do?  A good first start would be to demand that Congress stop the impeachment of Trump and to declare a government of national unity.  Invite some Republicans into key positions in government.   Let the “adults” make policy to drive Covid, instead of the opposing party, into submission.  Stimulate the economy, but be prepared to tackle the inflation which will almost certainly emerge.  Replace inflammatory rhetoric with calming assurances to the entire nation, a la the fireside chats of President Roosevelt.  
Those of us not in government also have a key role.  PLEASE stop bingeing on news outlets which castigate everything and everyone who have opposing views.  Because it sells, there is no way to immediately curtail media, both right and left wing, from spewing hateful messages, but we can begin to turn the corner by tuning out this vitriol.  Begin to listen to other viewpoints.  It is not necessary to embrace their ideas, but to understand that there are multiple paths for a successful future.  Most Americans have an open mind with respect to religion.  If we can tolerate differing faith beliefs, we should be able to do the same with politics.  Perhaps the simplest way to look at political differences is to return to the Golden Rule, that is, treat others as you would like to be treated.  
Will any of this happen?   It is doubtful, but I, for one, am praying mightily.
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